From: Chambers - Sams DP < Chambers.Sams.DP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Monday, March 30, 2020 9:02 AM

To: legal@twu.com.au

Cc: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: RE: AM2019/23 and AM2020/2 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED]

Dear Ms Walton,

The Deputy President has considered your request and will allow a further extension as requested.

Regards,

Daniel McNamara

Associate to the Hon. Deputy President P Sams AM

Fair Work Commission

Tel: 02 9308 1817 Fax: 02 9380 6990

Chambers Email: chambers.sams.dp@fwc.gov.au

Level 16, 80 William St East Sydney NSW 2011

Transport Workers' Union of Australia

National Office

a. 388-390 Sussex St, Sydney NSW 2000

t. 02 8114 6500

ABN 18 559 030 246



27 March 2019

Deputy President Sams Fair Work Commission 80 William Street SYDNEY. NSW

BY EMAIL: amod@fwc.gov.au

Dear Deputy President Sams

RE: AM2019/23 and AM2020/2 – Application by Trevor Warner

The Transport Workers' Union of Australia sought and was granted a short extension in which to file its submission in this matter.

Unfortunately, as a consequence of the escalation of the national response to the current global health crisis, our resources continue to be diverted to dealing with the effects of the pandemic which has hit the aviation industry particularly hard and is rapidly expanding to impact general transport.

In the circumstances the Union seeks a further extension for filing our submission, as has been granted to the AiGroup until 4.00pm on Tuesday, 7 April, 2020.

The Union does not believe that other parties will be prejudiced by this request, if granted.

Yours sincerely

Therese Walton

disalto

National Industrial Officer